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Maureen Nolan

From:
Sent: June 18, 2024 8:11 AM
To: Maureen Nolan
Subject: application PL20240094

Dear Mauree, 

I am Alvise Doglioni Majer, and I have received the notification regarding application 
PL20240094 with file number 03926008. As a neighbor of the applicant, I wish to express 
my full support for the creation of the parcel. 

Best regards, 

Alvise Doglioni Majer 
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SE-26-23-05-W05M



P.O.Box 416,                                                        Friday, June, 2024  
Bragg Creek, AB 
T0L 260K0  
 
Maureen Nolan, Planner 
262075 Rocky View Point, 
Rocky View County, AB 
T4A 0X2 

File Number: 03926008 
Application: PL20240094 Division: 1 

 

Dear Ms. Nolan:   

We have immediate concerns about the application by B&A Studios on behalf of Alain Pelchat (Faro 
Capital Corporation) preparatory to further subdivide the quarter section SW-26-23-05-W05M - through  
redesignation of a 13.91 hectare (34.38 acre) portion from A-GEN to Agricultural Small Parcel District 
(A-SML).  Present access is through Wintergreen subdivison and the legally disputed Lady of Queen's 
Peace access road. 

This redesignation and further subdivision, post taking first parcel out, in no way fits or meets policies of 
the Greater Bragg Creek Area Structure Plan. It has not, nor has ever had an agricultural use as the land 
was not fenced and first parcel out of 10 acres has already been made.  The Area Structure Plan 
mandates comprehensively planned subdivison with municipal water and wastewater infrastructure, 
together with safe and legal access and egress. Piece meal subdivision of unserviced agriculturally zoned 
land benefits neither the local roads nor the neighbouring parcels.  Range Road 52 is completely 
inadequate for a inappropriately planned subdivision as it remains a single lane gravel road, periodically 
serviced by the County at the lowest level of servicing, with over 12 accesses and homes on 
unsubdivided quarters and first parcel/alleged new use agricultural subdivisons with a proposed 12 lot 
subdivison on the steep north slope of Fawn Hills. 

The over-riding factor would be extreme wildfire risk and lack of Emergency Egress in the north Bragg 
Creek area, which was the primary rationale for turning down the proposed comprehensively planned 
Wintergreen Conceptural Scheme, which did have a water licence and infrastructure.  To continue 
piece meal redesignation with the goal of country residential subdivision on Agricultural General parcels 
is in violation of every principle of the 2007 Greater Bragg Creek Area Structure Plan as well as future 
visioning for Bragg Creek, presently in progress. 

Regards,   

 

   

Liz and Alan Breakey 
SW22-23-5W5M 
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